
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School - 845-338-2750, 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431), Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & 

first Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Director Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7090), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Ramona Kemp (845-417-6638) & Elaine Arvidson (246-4468) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Special Intention 

 5:00 Bonnie Seerly (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Her Family 

Sunday  8:30  Jay MonteleoneðReq. by Lucia 

 1030 For All The People of The Parish 

Monday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Bob BakerðReq. by Joe Defino Sr.  

Tuesday  8:30  Richard CoppeyðReq. by Maria & Jorge Granda 

Wednesday  8:30  Special Intention 

Thursday  8:30 Special Intention 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of Rev. George W. Hommelôs Golden Anniversary of Ordination  

   To The Holy PrieshoodðReq. by Judith Montano 

 5:00  Rose Mayone SassoðReq. by Mary Mayone 

Sunday  8:30 Lorraine OôNeill (Birthday Remembrance) & Katherine Renner (Anniversary Remembrance) 

    - Req. by Their Family 

 10:30  All The People of The Parish 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðMemorial Day 

TueðThe Visitation of The Blessed Virgin Mary 

WedðSt. Justin, Martyr 

ThuðSt. Marcellinus and St. Peter, Martyrs 

FriðThe Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 

SatðThe Immaculate Heart of The Blessed Virgin Mary 

 

20-WEEK CLUB WINNER - The 3rd winner in our 20-Week 

Club was No. 80 Al Brooks.  Also, please note that 100% of all 

club money now due.  Thank you for your support.   

 

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSIONï Will take place at the 

10:30 AM Holy Mass on Sunday, May 29th. 

 

YOU DID IT FOR ME -  If you know of someone who 

would enjoy a visit from their fellow parishioners, 

please call the church office (246-9581)to let us know.   

Bob HoyðTen Broeck Common 

Barbara CoppeyðFerncliff Nursing Home 

Irene GeickðKingston Hospital 

Janet CurryðThe Pines in Catskill 

Judy FieroðThe Pines in Catskill  

Fr. Al PizzutoðOur Lady of Consolation Residence 

3103 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10463-3305 

1-718548-0888 or 1-718-548-0889 

Msgr. Williamsð845-399-9837 

óI tell you, whenever you did this for one of the least important of 

these brothers of mine, you did it for me!ò.  

 Matthew 25: 40 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS - Registration has begun for 

our 2016-2017 Religious Education Program.  Our program is 

open to all children from 4 years of age through 9th grade.  Please 

stop by the church or rectory office for a registration form or call 

Joan Corton at 339-4391 for more information.  Our program will 

be meeting on Mondays from Grade Pre K-6 from 6:05 to 7:35 

PM.  Seventh and Eighth Graders will continue their program in 

modular form.  Come join us!  Please note that if you register on 

or before June 30th you will receive a discounted rate. 

 

 

 

 

 

DEAR FRIENDS IN THE LORD ï When we are 

told that the Lord calls each of us to be co-

missionaries and co-evangelizers of the Church, as 

was St. Paul and the other apostles, we do not often 

realize how much mission work there is to be done in 

the U.S.  There is far more than your or I could ever imagine. 

 The annual National Black and Indian Mission 

Collection, taken up in parishes across the nation, enables the 

Church in the United States to provide desperately required 

pastoral, educational, and spiritual assistance to some of the 

neediest of our brothers and sisters in the Lord.  From the inner-

cities of the rural south tot the deserts of the southwest to the 

wilderness of Alaska, grants from the annual appeal make it 

possible for the Church to assist our Black and Indian Catholic 

communities.  Here in the Archdiocese, we receive grants twice 

per year that are applied to Black parishes in Harlem and the 

Bronx, making it possible from them to serve their parishioners 

much more than they could on their own. 

 With this letter, I invite you to be as generous as you 

possibly can be in making sacrificial offering to the crucially 

important and necessary ministry of the Church. 

 With gratitude and prayerful best wishes, I am, 

   Faithfully in Christ, 

   Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan 

   Archbishop of New York 

This special collection will take place on the weekend of June 4th 

and 5th.  We thank you in advance for your support. 

 

THANK YOU ï To the parishioners and members of 

the Altar Rosary Society who graciously donated 

baked goods for the Junk in the Trunk event on 

Saturday, May 21st.  Together we were blessed to 

have a ñTable of Plentyò.  Thank you all. 

 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STOREï Will be opened after all the 

Holy Masses the weekend of June 4th & 5th. 

 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING - Will take place on 

Monday, June 6th at 6:30 PM.  All who would like to help in the 

fund/fun raising endeavors of our parish are welcome to attend. 

 

 



THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in Our Lord in Holy Communion, 

 This weekend, we celebrate the second of four 

Solemnities of the Lord in Ordinary Time; it is the Solemnity of 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ. In Latin, it is called 

Corpus Christi. In other parts of the world, this Solemnity falls on 

the Thursday after The Most Holy Trinity Sunday and is one of 

ten Holy Days of Obligation that the Church may celebrate. In all 

of the dioceses of the United States of America, it is transferred to 

the following Sunday. Hence, we celebrate it this weekend. It is a 

day that reminds us of the reality of the Real Presence of the Lord 

in Holy Communion. We should renew our belief that the 

Eucharist is the Body, Blood, Soul, and Divinity of the Risen and 

Glorified Lord Jesus Christ; GOD IS REALLY THERE AND IT 

IS GOD WHO WE RECEIVE IN HOLY COMMUNION. Our 

annual Corpus Christi Procession will take place at the conclusion 

of the 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass this Sunday, May 29th. If the 

weather is good, we will process outdoors with the Blessed 

Sacrament in the Monstrance; if the weather is inclement, we will 

process with the Blessed Sacrament in the Monstrance inside the 

Church Hall. Feel free, if you are up to it, to join me in the 

procession.  

 At the 8:30 A.M. Holy Mass, immediately following the 

homily, I will have the pleasure of leading the couples of our 

parish who are celebrating their 50th and 25th anniversaries of the 

Sacrament of Holy Matrimony in the Renewal of Marriage Vows. 

There will be a reception afterward and I want to thank any and all 

folks involved with that joyous occasion.  

 IF YOU ARE AMONG THE 45 FOLKS WHO ARE 

TRAVELING ON THE BUS TO BOB CRANSTONôS 

ORDINATION AS A PERMANENT DEACON ON 

SATURDAY, JUNE 25th, PLEASE REMEMBER THAT THE 

BUS DEPARTS AT 5:30 A.M. THAT MORNING AND 

RETURNS BY 3:00 P.M. THAT AFTERNOON. PLEASE 

BRING A BAG BREAKFAST AND A BAG LUNCH PLUS A 

BOTTLE OR TWO OF WATER. Please pray for Bob and his 

eleven classmates as they prepare proximately for the Sacrament 

of Holy Orders as Deacons.  

 In the category of upcoming events, first, we have 

Memorial Day on its traditional date this year, Monday, May 30th. 

It was originally called Decoration Day but it has the same 

meaning: to honor and pray for all those who gave their lives in 

the performance of their duty defending our nation. Let us not 

forget all the men and women who made the supreme sacrifice so 

that we as a nation of Americans can live the high sounding 

principles that our country cherishes. We owe them at least that 

much and so much more; please pray for the repose of all of their 

souls.  

 Second, I will have the pleasure of witnessing and 

performing the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony of Caitlin Moore 

and Bobby Beatty on this coming Friday, June 3rd, at Saint Pius X 

Church in Loudonville, NY in the Albany Diocese. Please pray for 

their Marriage and their families at this happy time in their lives.  

 Third, the Saint John the Evangelist Church Store will be 

open for business after the three Holy Masses next weekend, June 

4th and 5th; please note, this month it will not be open Saturday 

afternoon from 3 to 5 but only after the Holy Masses.  

 Fourth, the Advisory Committee for Parish Development 

will meet a week from Monday on June 6th, at 6:30 P.M.  

 Fifth, I will be on my Annual Retreat, a required five and 

a half day period of private, prayerful reflection from Sunday 

afternoon, June 5th until Friday evening, June 10th; please pray for 

me that I will have a grace-filled retreat.  

 In the long term, the Graduate Family Mass/Beatitude 

Scholarship Awards will be at the 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass on 

Sunday, June 12th; we look forward to another successful Junk in 

the Trunk on Saturday, June 18th, Deacon Bobôs First Mass will be 

10:30 A.M., Sunday, June 26th with a Reception being 

spearheaded by the Vocations Committee of the parish; the Parish 

Picnic is Sunday, September 11th, the Parish Mission is September 

12th-14th; and the Ministry Fair is September 24th and 25th. THE 

ALTAR ROSARY WILL MEET THIS WEDNESDAY, JUNE 1st, 

AT 7:15 P.M.      

    Sincerely, with prayers,  

    Father Bill Woodruff   

ALTAR ROSARY SOCIETY - Will be meeting Wednesday, 

June 1st.  They will meet at 7:15 in the chapel for recitation of the 

Rosary followed by their meeting.   

 

PILGRIMAGE ï To Stockbridge, MA to celebrate the 

Extraordinary Jubilee Year of Mercy and take advantage of the 

graces attached to this year.  This will take place on June 20th 

from 9 AM to 4 PM.  Bus leaves from Sacred Heart Church in 

Esopus.  Mass will be celebrated at the shrine by Fr. Grohe.  

Bring your own lunch and enjoy the picnic area.  Donation of $25 

pp.  Make checks payable to Sacred Heart Church.  Reservations 

and payment by June 12th.  FMI, please call Barbara at 331-2163 

or Lorraine at 220-7806.  Bus leaves at 9 AM so come earlier. 

 

FAMILY RETREAT -Marianist Family Retreat Center, Cape 

May Point, NJ.  Retreat weeks start each Monday beginning June 

29th through the end of August.  Cost for the week is $210 pp 

ages 8+; $140 ages 2-7, under 2 free.  Financial aid is available.  

FMI call 609-884-3829 or visit www.capemaymarianists.org. 

 

ELDER LAW AND ESTATE PLANNING WORKSHOP ï 

Presented by the Saugerties Knights of Columbus will be 

presented on June 7th from 6 to 8 PM at the Saugerties Knights of 

Columbus, 19 Barclay Street.  This is a free public workshop.  

Join five professionals who will explain what the probate process 

involves, reasons to prepare a Trust, Medicare enrollment options, 

advanced planning for medical and extended care costs not 

covered by Medicare, intelligent tax planning and creative ways 

to use life insurance in the planning of wealth distribution.  This 

workshop is for those people interested to see what they will be 

facing in their later years, what it means to probate a Will, what 

happens if you donôt have a Will, and how planning at a young 

age is cost effective.  FMI, contact John Dickson at 246-3173. 

 

JOKEï After eight days of backpacking, my wife and I were 

looking pretty scruffy.  She came to breakfast in a baseball cap, 

her hair sticking out at odd angles.  She asked, ñdoes my hair 

make me look like a water buffalo?ò  I thought for a moment, 

then said, ñIf I tell you the truth, do you promise not to charge?ò 



MAY 29, 2016 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

The Twelve approached him and said, "Dismiss the crowd so that 

they can go to the surrounding villages and farms and find 

lodging and provisions; for we are in a deserted place here." He 

said to them, "Give them some food yourselves."  

- Lk 9:12b-13a 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

 

April 2016 

Attendance:  April 2016 ð 986 

Attendance:  April 2015 ð 1,245 

 

                                                           YTD  
Collections:   $10,453.25  $80,339.06 

Other Income: $  3,061.00  $65,405.39 

Total Income: $13,514.25              $ 145,744.45 

Expenses: $14,830.62              $ 137,003.26 

Total:  $ (1,316.37)                $  8,741.19 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï I was holding tight to the 

money and resisting Godôs call to trust Him and tithe.  But I 

tried it and was amazed at the way I felt inside.   

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï Thatôs right!  God will never let us 

down.   

 

                          ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

COFFEE 

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Bob Nealon, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, 

Janet Curry, Gene Woodruff, Peter & Brunie Kandora, 

Liz Parker, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, Tom Ward, Ian 

& Kathryn Melville, Nancy Dwyer, Claire Miller, 

Roseann Chiodo, Margaret Todd, Meredith McSpirit, Mary 

McDermott, Aloise Bedell, Griffen Defino, Mary Brazier, George 

Nau, Irene MacNamara, Dennis Houlihan, Bill Mower, Bill 

Swart, Marion Benz, Furtino Martinez, Daniel Rinadli, William & 

Judith Langdon, Rose Topple, Joe Vermeesch, Leanne Dixon, 

Janet Teitter, Arlene Molfino, Gloria Carolfi, Andrew Remsen, 

Bernadino Santos, Fr. Brian Brennan, Walt Andersen, and 

Frankie Cullen. 



PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

MAY 29, 2016 

 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our 

actions as we plan for the future of parish life in this 

Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and 

material gifts that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to 

the truth of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð 

 

WORDS OF WISDOM 

 

 A young girl was visiting her 

grandmother one beautiful spring morning.  They 

walked out into the grandmotherôs flower garden.   

 As the grandmother was inspecting the 

progress of her flowers, the young girl decided to 

try to open a rosebud with her own two hands.  

But no luck!  As she would pull the petals open, they would tear 

or bruise or wilt or break off completely.   

 Finally, in frustration she said, ñGramma, I just donôt 

understand it at allé When God opens a flower, it looks so 

beautiful, but when I try, it just comes apart.ò   

 ñWell, Honey,ò the Grandmother answered, ñthereôs a 

good reason for that.  God is able to do it because He works from 

the inside out!ò 

 

ðððððððððððððððð- 

 


